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PAROLED

156744 ALICEA LUIS

DOB: 09/23/1980 - PAROLED

The Board commends Mr. Alicea on the positive steps he has
taken since he was involved in this case. We vote parole
him in April 2018 to straight parole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxx. Parole is contingent upon this offender remaining
booking free and in any program or educational course in
which he is currently enrolled. During any period he
becomes unemployed, he must document an active
employment
search and also work with his parole officer to perform up
to twenty hours weekly of community service (GTD:4/12/19)
HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Nolan

529096 CATTERALL HEATHER M

DOB: 11/08/1978 - PAROLED

The Board has considered carefully the application of the
parole release criteria to this case, including the
seriousness of the offense which remains a constant. In
balance, and considering all of the statutory release
criteria, the Board votes to parole Ms. Catterall in May
2018.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx. Conditions of parole will include GPS for 90
days
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. She may have sixty days
to work with her parole officer to conduct an active job
search, otherwise she should participate in the
RWU/Continuing Studies Campus Re-entry Program as per her
parole plan. Parole is contingent upon this offender
remaining booking free and in any program or educational

course in which she is currently enrolled. During any
period she becomes unemployed, she must document an active
employment search and also work with her parole officer to
perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service
(GTD: 8/11/20) WOMEN'S VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Nolan

154849 NEGLEY VIVIAN

DOB: 01/04/1959 - PAROLED

The Board commends Ms. Negley on her presentation xxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board votes to
parole
Ms. Negley in June 2018 to straight parole. The reason for
the staggered date is due to the severity of the offense
including injuries to the victim. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent
upon this offender remaining booking free and in any
program or educational course in which she is currently
enrolled. During any period she becomes unemployed, she
must document an active employment search and also work
with her parole officer to perform up to twenty hours
weekly of community service (GTD: 10/31/19) HOME
CONFINEMENT

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo,

Almeida,
Nolan

DENIED

136293 BONILLA DARTAGNAN

DOB: 07/03/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given the nature of
Mr. Bonilla's probation violation, a new domestic violence
offense xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxx, the Board finds these as aggravating factors and
votes to deny parole without reconsideration. We believe
that to parole him on this record would promote disrespect
for

the

law

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition, the Board notes
that Mr. Bonilla presents without a home plan, making it
further difficult to consider parole. (GTD:8/26/18) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan

155677 BROWN DEBORAH

DOB: 02/02/1959 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Accordingly
we vote to deny parole. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Otherwise she will flatten her sentence.
HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Nolan
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133718 COULTER EDWARD J

DOB: 01/20/1982 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Coulter
indicates xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and
also believes that he should serve additional time given

his criminal history, the nature of this offense xxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Accordingly we
will deny parole at this time, but we will reconsider him
in August 2018. (GTD:4/2/19) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan

151022 FRIGON ANDREA

DOB: 06/12/1954 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
acknowledges the work that Ms. Frigon has done xxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx and commends her on this, however, in balance the
Board finds as an aggravating factor the repetitive nature
of her offense as this is her third conviction for DUI. The
Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration and
encourages

Ms.

Frigon

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxx. (GTD: 8/21/18) HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan

555634 GOMES JENNIFER

DOB: 02/07/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Ms. Gomes on her xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx budding
insight
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. This
is her second incarceration and she has a concerning
criminal history, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, so at
this time we will deny parole, but reconsider her in a
short period of time. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
will reconsider her in June 2018. Dr. Nolan dissents as she
would

parole

Ms.

Gomes,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 2/15/20)
WOMEN'S
VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida DISSENT: Nolan
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157123 LANDRY DOUGLAS P

DOB: 11/21/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
acknowledges Mr. Landry's efforts to better himself and try
to understand the "whys" of this particular offense as well
as its impact and we encourage him to continue xxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx. However, given the seriousness of the
offense, including the victimization of a person of
significant vulnerabilties, some limited insight into his
progression to this decision making and lack of concern as
evidenced on the day of the crime, the Board is hard
pressed to parole him from this short sentence as we
believe that it would undermine the seriousness of the
offense and promote disrespect for the law. For these
reasons we will deny parole without reconsideration.
(GTD:1/13/19)

HOME

CONFINEMENT

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan

557630 RICCITELLI ADAM

DOB: 07/03/1980 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Riccitelli xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
however, given the nature and seriousness of the offense

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board believes that the seriousness of the
offense outweighs the other considerations in this matter.
He will flatten his sentence. (GTD:2/20/19) HOME
CONFINEMENT VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Nolan

112286 TERESHKA DEBRA A

DOB: 03/15/1966 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration on the basis that it
would depreciate the seriousness of her offense and promote
disrespect for the law. This offender comes to us with a
significant criminal history xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and has a short amount of
time remaining on her sentence. Considering all of these
factors the Board believes that she should xxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx serve the rest of her term. (GTD:9/7/18)

WOMEN'S VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Nolan
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147986 VARGAS JOVANY

DOB: 04/15/1995 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Per CO Zannini, Mr.
Vargas was in segregation and refused to appear before the
Parole Board. Accordingly, the Board considered his case in
absentia. We note, for the record, that he has several
juvenile adjudications including Second Degree Robbery and
Conspiracy in 2012, Possession of Marijuana Less Than 1oz
in 2011 and Possession with Intent to Deliver in 2010 that
are not reflected in his parole risk assessment. He pleaded
to a Breaking & Entering offense, concurrent with the
offense for which he is serving, and this should also be

factored into his score.. The Board votes to deny parole in
light of the seriousness of his offense xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he can write to
the Chairperson for reconsideration, otherwise he will
flatten his sentence. (GTD:8/13/20) HIGH SECURITY VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Nolan

153905 ZAIRIS DANIEL J

DOB: 12/28/1996 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board finds as
aggravating factors, Mr. Zairis’ prior failure on parole
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The repetitive nature of his
offense for Carrying a Pistol without a License is very
concerning, as well. The Board recommends that Mr. Zairis
work hard to address his decision-making xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxx. We will reconsider him in June 2019. (GTD: 3/27/21)
HIGH SECURITY VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida,
Nolan

